
Clerk’s Report for August 25  

Playing Field: 
 

• The bank repairs have been undertaken. 

• Due to the longer-term dry weather forecast the turf has not been purchased. 

• The repainting of the perimeter fence with anti-climb paint has begun. This will be an 
ongoing project. 

• The bank bordering Grose Meadows has been cut back. 

• The parts required for the multi play climber have been ordered. 

• Weed spraying in the playing field has been undertaken. 

• Edges have been cut back along the tarmac footpath.  

• The CCTV work has been undertaken. 

• We have two cameras in the Playing Field where moisture is blurring the images on 
the CCTV. Waldon’s have suggested replacing these and provided a quote. 

• The bins and benches in the playing field have been pressure washed. 

Cemetery: 

• Turf has been removed from two of the graves in section A and B in the Cemetery 

• A headstone has been moved during the turf removal in section B. For safety reasons 
this has been laid flat and a notice has been placed on the memorial asking owners 
to come forwards.   

• CCTV has been reviewed and it is not clearly visible to identify the person who has 
undertaken this. 

• The CCTV can now be accessed remotely. 

• Weed spraying in the empty plots in the Garden of Rest has been undertaken. 

• A memorial testing process has been drafted for in house memorial testing. 

• The order has been given for the memorial repairs. 
 
General: 

• Weed spraying throughout the village is almost complete. 
• The road closure for the remembrance day parade has been submitted. 
• The radios for the event have been ordered. 
• The agreement from the solicitor to take over the ownership of Hall Road Play area 

has been signed and returned. 

• The new Microsoft licenses have been set up. 

• The new mobile speed signage has been delivered and is being set up ready for 
deployment. 

• Treviscoe bus shelter has had it’s first coat of paint but this will need several coats as 
it is the first time it has been painted. 

• The bus shelters in the village have been pressure washed. 

• The final arrangements for the August Litter pick have been put into place.  

• Additional information requested by the external auditor has been submitted. 


